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Item
1)  CALL CITY COUNCIL MEETING TO ORDER
a. Welcome and Roll Call – Mayor Bob Abercrombie welcomed all in attendance and called roll. Those in attendance were Council Members Al Kettle, Nile Mathisen, Ben Allred, Shaun Murray, Secretaries Kaelyn Meyers, and Anissa McDonald.
b. Prayer – Shaun Murray
c. Pledge of Allegiance – Said by all in attendance.
d. Conflicts of Interests -- All Council Members who have a conflict with any item on the agenda please state their concern.
· No conflicts were stated by Council Members.

2) [bookmark: _Hlk82681016]JUNK ORDINANCE UPDATE DISCUSSION – 
Mayor Bob Abercrombie said that there is nothing in the ordinance stating how long a resident has to clean up after being cited. After a discussion was held with Deputy Jake Helms, Council decided to allow 30 days, and if necessary, they would need to come before the City Council to ask for an extension and to show proof of the work completed so far. Council Members agreed to research further and to council with Attorney Clark Allred for review.

3) PCIB 1- AND 2-5-YEAR LIST – 
Mayor Bob Abercrombie went over the 1-year list with 3 projects for 2025 and discussed the 2–5-year list that includes several projects including parking lot at serenity park and cemetery.
Motion made by Council Member Nile Mathisen to accept the 1- and 2-5-year project list 2nd by Council Member Shawn Murray. All in favor.
		YEA			NAY
		Council Members
		Al Kettle	
		Nile Mathisen
		Ben Allred
		Shaun Murray
		Bob Abercrombie

4) RAISE GRANT UPDATE – 
Mayor Bob Abercrombie said that raise grant application has been canceled.

5) ENGINEERING UPDATE –
Engineer Jeffrey Baker said that he has been in talks with TNT and said that they would like to be back the first part of March to continue the roadway project on 1500 east.

6) UINTAH COUNTY SHERIFF / COMMISSION REPORTS – 
Deputy Jake Helms gave update from Uintah County Sheriff’s Office, and introduced Deputy Justin Pratt who will take over Ballard area after he retires.

7) BOARD MEETING UPDATES – 
Council Member Al Kettle gave update from Water Board meeting.

8) OFFICE / PROJECTS REPORT
Secretary Kaelyn Meyers said that she needs a head count for the Government in the Basin Seminar, which is scheduled May 15, 2025 from 10 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. in the Uintah Conference Center in Vernal.

9) REVIEW AND CORRECT MINUTES – 
a. Council Meeting January 21, 2025
Motion made by Council Member Al Kettle to approve the minutes of January 21, 2025 as written, 2nd by Council Member Shawn Murray. All in favor.
			YAY			NAY
			Council Member
			Al Kettle
			Nile Mathisen
			Ben Allred
			Shaun Murray
			Bob Abercrombie

10) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES – 
Nothing to follow up on.

11) MAYOR’S REPORT—
Mayor Bob Abercrombie went over meetings he has attended.

12) COUNCIL REPORTS – 
Council Member Nile Mathisen – Nothing to report.
Council Member Al Kettle – on 1500 E at Texas fueling there are chemicals there that needs to be inspected by the Fire Marshall.
Council Member Ben Allred – Went over bank reconciliation.
Council Member Shaun Murray – Nothing to report.

13) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Checks and finances were gone over and approved.

14) ADJOURN COUNCIL MEETING
Motion made by Council Member Ben Allred to adjourn meeting at 8:15 pm, 2nd by Council Member Nile Mathisen. All in favor.
			YAY			NAY
			Council Member
			Al Kettle
			Nile Mathisen
			Ben Allred
			Shaun Murray
			Bob Abercrombie
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